
 Protected Characteristics in Schools  
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Objective Current Situation Success Criteria Lead Person Links to SDP 

To raise awareness 

of equality matters 

for staff, parents, 

carers, pupils and 

the local 

community. 

Staff training on equality 

up to date. Carried out 

Term 4 2017 

Planning ensures all 

gender and race have 

positive cover e.g. 

Superheroes 

 

Staff training up-to-date. 

Equality matters fed into 

PSHE planning. 

       EMA 

Coordinator 

Data 

Coordinator 

Key Priority 2 Quality of Teaching 
 2C ~ The curriculum ensures 
challenge for all children and 
promotes a broad and balanced 
global view 
 

To increase positive 

representation of 

cultures from the 

UK. 

Paulton is a 

predominantly ‘white’ 

area. Paulton Infant 

School has a small, but 

increasing number of EAL 

and BME children in 

attendance. Staff 

increasingly recognise 

the importance of 

representing other 

cultures positively. 

Language of the term is 

having a positive impact 

on representing 

languages and cultures 

from around the World. 

A recent audit of the 

school learning 

A range of cultures are 

positively represented 

in lesson planning, 

classroom displays, 

assemblies and 

classroom resourcing. 

 

 

       
EMA 

Coordinator 

Key Priority 2 Quality of Teaching 
 2C ~ The curriculum ensures 
challenge for all children and 
promotes a broad and balanced 
global view 
 



environment carried out 

by EMA specialist and 

EMA lead showed some 

areas for development in 

representing cultures of 

the UK. 

An audit of lesson 

planning with an EMA 

focus has found areas for 

development in 

representing cultures in 

lesson planning. 

To respond to trend 

data and close gaps 

in attainment. 

Gender discrepancy (has 

narrowed slightly in EYFS 

but scope to further close 

this) 

Pupil Premium children 

outcomes are improving. 

(Numbers are small) 

Progress in SEN is good 

but it is important to 

keep flagging this up 

Ethnicity outcomes tend 

to be good, however 

numbers are small. 

Gender gaps are 

closing 

Other gaps between 

protected 

characteristics are 

closing if identified 

       Data 

Coordinator 

Key Priority 1: Achievement and 
Progress of Pupils  

1C ~ A continued focus on 
vulnerable groups to diminish the 
difference between identified 
groups. (PPG, G&B, Ethnicity) 

  

To monitor 

attendance of 

‘Vulnerable groups’ 

children and parents 

at school events. 

 

 

 

Whilst we monitor 

parental attendance for 

events such as Parent’s 

evenings, we currently do 

not analyse whether 

parents and children 

from ‘vulnerable groups’ 

(FSM, SEN, EAL, BME, 

LAC, FF) attend events at 

the same rate as ‘non-

School events to be 

analysed and trends 

identified: 

After school clubs 

Parent’s meetings (for 

example; reading 

meeting, progress 

meetings) 

      
 Ema 

Coordinator 

Key Priority 1: Achievement and 
Progress of Pupils  

1B: Increased focus on vulnerable 

groups by all staff including: more able, 

SEN, EMAS and pupil premium groups. 



vulnerable’ parents and 

children. 

 

Children’s 

performances 

Class Assemblies 

 

Identified vulnerable 

children access the 

curriculum and 

make good progress 

towards age related 

expectations 

Thrive has been 

introduced to all classes 

and vulnerable children 

are assessed against 

Thrive objectives. Action 

plans are implemented 

and reviewed termly. 

Identified children attend 

nurture group for 

morning transition which 

enables them to settle 

quickly into class and 

access the learning with 

their peers.  

We have introduced a 

nurture playtrime session 

to support vulnerable 

children who may find 

playtime tricky. 

An Early Intervention 

checklist has been 

introduced to support 

early identification of 

children. These are 

reviewed at each term’s 

SEN staff meeting. 

EYFS – PSED data 

evidences vulnerable 

children are reaching 

GLD 

Monitoring/Thrive 

data evidences 

improved outcomes 

across KS1 

Behaviour log 

evidences reduced 

incidents 

Staff understand the 

importance of 

identifying children at 

the earliest point to 

ensure intervention is 

swift to improve 

vulnerable children’s 

outcomes. 

       Data 

coordinator 

SENCo 

EYFS Lead 

Key Priority 4 Personal 
Development, Behaviour and 
Welfare  

4A~ To enable children to 

manage their emotions in order 

to access the curriculum 

 



To identify whether 

children feel that 

they are treated 

fairly, irrespective of 

sex, race, religion, or 

ability. 

We strongly feel that we 

treat all children fairly at 

Paulton Infant School, 

but we would like to 

gather and act upon the 

children’s perspective of 

this. 

Parent surveys evidence 

parents  

School council to answer 

the following question: 

‘Is everyone treated 

fairly in school?’ 

This question to be fed 

back to every class for 

discussion and results to 

be recorded and 

analysed. 

       School Council 

Coordinator 

Key Priority 4 Personal 
Development, Behaviour and 
Welfare  

 
4B ~ Children can accurately 
explain how to keep themselves 
safe and healthy including 
promoting mental health and 
wellbeing and how to prevent 
bullying 
 

 


